BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, March 1, 2005

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, March 1, 2005 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chairman, Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Charles D. Baker, William R. Hyde, Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Discussion:

Kurt Yaeger spoke on his Community Service Program which would enable him to earn his Eagle Scout Rank. Kurt has chosen to restore the Atlantic Hand Tub building which upon completion would restore a piece of history to the Town of Swampscott. The Board of Selectman supports his project and wished him well.

Gerry Perry representing Swampscott Little League and Mounzer Aylouche and Lauren Baker from the Swampscott Youth Soccer Associatation spoke regarding the upcoming 2005 season of Youth Soccer and Little League. See votes of the Board.

Appointment: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Mr. Dave Gustavsen to Graves Registration Officer seconded by Selectman Paster. 

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve the Town maintain the Nahant rotary fields by cutting the grass from April 1, 2005 to July 31, 2005 and for the period’s from August 13, 2005 to November 19, 2005 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to accept the Swampscott Little League and the Youth Soccer Association to pay the sum of $3000.00 to the Town for the usage fee for the 2005 season seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve the Town supply DPW equipment for the purpose of crowning the softball field at the Nahant rotary on or before April 8, 2005 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to support Proclamation for North Shore Music Theatre for their 50-year anniversary seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Kopelman & Paige P.C invoice in the amount of $2,997.00 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve request from SUCCESS to be held on June 10, 2005 through June 12, 2005 seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from February 1, 2005 and February 15, 2005 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve Swampscott Fire Department Home Rule Petition seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve FY 2006 Town Administration Budget as presented seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to open the Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to close the Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy that the Board transfer two parcels of land at Forest Avenue from the Board of Selectmen for the purpose of sale to the Conservation Commission as authorized in Article three of the Special Town Meeting of 2004. The Board further authorizes the Town Administrator to take all steps relative to comply with the provisions of aforementioned article and any other requirements as necessary to satisfactorily complete this transfer of land seconded by SelectmanHyde. 

Motion by Chairman, Daniel Santanelloto recuse himself from the above vote.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the search for a Assistant Assessor and informed that a recommendation will be sent to the board prior to the next scheduled meeting. The Swampscott Depot lease concept has been adopted by the MBTA Board of Directors, with the lease agreement still needing some final editing. The State’s reimbursement of seventy five percent of aid to Towns for the clean up of the recent Blizzard was discussed.

Commendation:

Chairman Santanello read letter from a resident thanking Firefighter Barbara Walsh for her assistance with first aid to a pedestrian.

Chairman Santanello read a letter from a resident thanking Officer Candace Doyle for her assistance with a disable vehicle.

Chairman Santanello read a letter from a resident thanking Officer Steve Luck for his assistance at residents home.

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Baker spoke regarding the upcoming Comcast Cable Contract and asked for a future update.

Selectman Hyde congratulated Gino Cresta, Director of DPW and his staff for a great job with snow removal.

Selectman Paster reminded residents about upcoming open forum to be held on March 10, 2005 regarding the high school project.

Chairman Santanello expressed his thought regarding the Papa John’s Restaurant licensing matter.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to adjourn meeting at 9:45P.M. Seconded by Selectman Paster.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

